

12 April 2019

SUBJECT: GRAND PRAIRIE MUNICIPAL AIRPORT STORM DAMAGE UPDATE

Dear Tenants,

This week the short term plan began its execution phase. Manual chain link swing gates began installation. As of today all of 8S is done and 11S was started. Airport staff will contact you once your unit's gates are installed so you can come put a lock on the gate. Please ensure you use both lock pins in the concrete and the chain with your lock to secure gates to help ensure they will remain secure.

Phase 1 of the long term plan begins this coming Monday. Phase 1 includes the steel building contractor removing or putting back on the tracks the remaining 7 hangar doors we were unable to fix or remove ourselves.

This week Airport Management met with the selected structural engineering firm to do a site survey of the hangars and the Air Traffic Control Tower. We should have a final report from them in about 30 days. Any repairs to the structure that the engineer recommends will be completed during the long term phase.

For those with storm affected hangars, the Airport plans to provide rent abatement. A storm affected hangar is defined as any T-hangar missing 1 or more hangar doors or jammed/stuck hangar doors not allowing access to your property. This abatement plan will go to the City Council for approval on 16 April. On 17 April my staff will contact those with storm affected hangars to sign the "Rent Abatement Agreement" either in person or vial email.

Please continue to report roof leaks. We know of at least 5 new units with leaks now.

We thank you for your patience and curtesy all of you have shown us during this time at the Airport. I assure you my staff and I are working and pushing others to work as fast as possible to get the Airport back to normal.

Again, please turn in any work requests to Elsa either at the Airport Admin window M-F 8-5 or call 972-237-7591 or email edelgado@gptx.org.

Sincerely,

Mark J. Divita, C.M.

Airport Director